
 

 

 
An introductory workshop held March 19, 2018, in Jakarta, Indonesia:  Signing Ceremony for the Letter of 
Intent between BPPT, represented by the BPPT Chairman, Mr. Unggul Priyanto, and PICES, represented by 
Dr. Mitsutaku Makino (top left); PST members and BPPT leadership after the ceremony (top right); Focus 
Group discussion (bottom left), and Prof. Suhendar I Sachoemar, Director of BPPT Center for Development, 
Education and Training, leading discussion (bottom right). 


